COMPTON PRE-SCHOOL – BEHAVIOUR MANAGEMENT POLICY
We aim to present children with a code of behaviour. We promote the development of acceptable behaviour by teaching children appropriate ways to act, leading by example, and by discouraging unacceptable actions.

Sometimes it is necessary to help children to understand the boundaries present in certain situations, explaining why certain behaviours are unacceptable and exercising firm and consistent guidance.

Whilst disciplining a child, staff NEVER use physical punishment such as smacking, shaking or slapping. They also avoid negative words, such as ‘naughty’ as these can be unhelpful and damaging to self-esteem.
If a child demonstrates unacceptable behaviour, staff will approach the situation in the following ways. 
They will:

· Intervene at the time of conflict and try to establish the cause of the behaviour.
· Talk to the children involved to gauge their feelings and reactions to the situation. 

· Ask each child both how they feel and to try to consider how others involved must be feeling so that they realise that it is not just themselves affected.

· In younger children who are not yet able to fully understand these concepts, distraction may be used to calm the situation.

· Where possible staff will anticipate and diffuse difficult situations before disagreements arise.
· Inconsiderate and persistently disruptive behaviour will not be tolerated by the pre-school. In this instance, we will liaise with parents and discuss possible solutions.
If all of the above methods have been consistently attempted and there is still a need for  
behaviour modification, the following methods will apply:

· The child will be removed from the situation by an adult for an appropriate “time out” period.

· The child and an adult will spend time talking about the conflict.
· The child will be reassured that it is not them but the behaviour which is unacceptable.

· The Behaviour Management Coordinator, Mrs Claire Chapple, and the child’s keyworker will talk with the parents / carers to inform them of the situation and to ask if they are experiencing similar difficulties at home.

· Although staff will avoid physical intervention whenever possible, if a child is at risk of harming themselves or others around them, appropriate techniques will be used. Staff will only use physical intervention to prevent injury to other children or adults, or in what would reasonably be considered exceptional circumstances. Where physical intervention cannot be avoided, staff will ensure that minimum force is used for the shortest possible period and in a way that protects the child’s safety and dignity. All such incidents will be logged, and this information shared with parents.

· If a child displays bullying behaviour parents will be informed. Advice will be taken from outside agencies and a behaviour plan will be put in place.

· Where appropriate, advice will be passed to parents regarding help from outside agencies, such as the Health Visitor, GP, family hubs (www.plymouth.gov.uk/familyhubs).

· Compton Pre-school adheres to the Equality’s Act of 2010
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